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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT: Bruning-Davenport School News 
 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

Bruning Davenport School News 
January 2025 
“Winning is fun…Sure. 

But winning is not the point. 

Wanting to win is the point. 

Not giving up is the point 

Never being satisfied with what you’ve done is the point. “  

Pat Summit 

Legendary Girls Basketball coach at the University of Tennes-

see. 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Mrs. Soukup and Mrs. Rohr 

January Daycare Meeting 

Continue to trend in the positive with monthly balance 

sheet 

Moving forward with an architect on expansion project. 

 

January Board Meeting  

Senior’s addressed the board with details about the Sen-

ior trip. 

Davenport board elected Derek Shaner to fill the Daven-

port vacancy. 

Both Bruning and Davenport boards elected officers for 

the 25-26 year. 

(Names will be posted separately) 

Buildings Grounds Committee is visiting the Cross Coun-

ty school district facility on Jan 21
st
. 

Approved resignations of:  

   Deb McDonald – 2-8 SPED teacher 

   JJ Wagner – 2-8 Principal 

Approved: 

   Arnold Adams as 2-8 PE teacher and Asst AD 

   Rebecca Morris as custodian in the Davenport building 

   Derek Shaner as a substitute bus driver 

   Shannon Collier as a para 

Extended contract of:  Ruth Kowalski as Bruning Princi-

pal and Kel Lampe as Superintendent 

 

Other News 

Feb 21st we are hosting a JH music contest. 
I understand the precedent is to not have school, 
but the calendar says we are having school. 
We will have school as regularly scheduled with  
the 2nd - 3rd - 4th graders out of the building on a trip. 
 

Help Wanted:  

Bus Driver - Custodian 

2-8 SPED Teacher 

Financials:  Ending 12-30-24    24-25              23-24                22-23  

Budget   5,962,296    4,993,402       4,898,087 

YTD expenditures  1,734,000    1,502,000       1,485,000 

Last month  416,000         362,000           358,000 

% Budget remaining   70.92%            72.12%           70.26% 

Davenport Building Fund   $446,000 

Bruning Building Fund    $350,000 

Depreciation Fund     $865,000 

Davenport Activity Fund    $213,000 

Bruning Activity Fund     $283,000 

Nutrition Fund     $288,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:     Next Meeting 

Americanism  Jerry Sarah Jamie Brad Jill C Dan B  Yearly 

BDEA      Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie  As needed 

BDS Coop      Jeff Jamie Sheri    Quarterly 

Calendar      Jill C Jill R Daina Ali   As needed 

Comm Outreach  Daina Mark Maggie Dan P Val  At Inservice 

Daycare 

       Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy O Kel Monthly  

Discipline  

       Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Jill R Dan  Annually 

Build/Grounds Pat Ryne Jeff Brad   Annually 

Frontline      Weekly 

Grant      As Needed 

ILCD Deb Melinda    At Inservice 

NCIS Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule  Varies 

   Certified  Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan As Needed 

   Classified Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Jim Kevin As Needed 

Safety   Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah  At Inservice 

Steering   

        Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan  Bi Monthly 

Tech Website  

         Jill R Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent   At Inservice 

Transportation   Dan Sheri Jeff Ryan   As needed 

Wellness  Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie  At Inservice 

 

Upcoming upgrades and expenses: 

$80,000  Foundation repair to address the cracks in the Bruning gym. 

$12,000  Privacy fence West of the Bruning building. 

$14,000  Playground fence at Bruning. 

?  Possible electric grid in both buildings. 

?  Upgrade middle school science lab – Davenport. 

?  Upgrade LED lighting in both buildings. 

 

To be the best small school in the State 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



          FEBRUARY  BIRTHDAYS     

      Grade         Name                                Date      Grade        Name                                  Date                                                                      

8  Mikey Pena Lopez 2 
9 Blake Miller 5 

PreK Westlyn Parks 5 

 Michelle Sybrant 6 

9 Traevon Houser 7 
4 Kinsley Snyder 7 

PreK Ashton Anderson 9 
3 Leah Kennel 11 

9 Harm Lemke 11 

10 Brodrick Dunn 17 
4 Izelee Ernst 18 
5 Teri Jo Hicks 18 
6 Kaleb Follmer 26 
7 Eli Galaway 26 

 Mark Rotter 26 
10 LeTrell Houser 27 
6 Rustin Ozenbaugh 27 
5 Greysen Strong 27 

 Larae Buresh 27 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Bruning-Davenport USD = EXCELLENCE 
The Nebraska Department of Education gives each school district in our state a rating, using test scores and attendance, along 

with other areas, as criteria. For the 2023-24 school year, we received an Excellent rating! Only 29% of the 323 school districts in 
Nebraska were able to reach these standards.  
 
When I got our school report card, I reflected on our school district. We have to navigate unique obstacles as a unified district, with 
two school buildings, transportation, etc. Even though we may have to work through some complexities that other districts do not 
have to deal with, we expect and meet EXCELLENT standards. How awesome is that! Jimmy Casas states in his book Culture, 
“Expecting excellence…is essential when it comes to fostering a culture in which one’s best effort is the standard, and everyone in 
the school community is a leader” (p. 59, 2017). Here at Bruning-Davenport, we don’t just luckily bump into excellence, we expect 
it, and therefore put forth our best effort to reach it. This is the culture that has been built over the last few decades, and the culture 
we continue to foster. Our mission is to “Build Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society” and that’s exactly what we are doing, 
inside and outside of these school buildings. Each one of us is a leader in one way or another, because “you don’t have to have a title 
to be a leader. You just have to lead” (Casas, p. 59, 2017). This can look different from person to person, but it is nonetheless true.  
 
While we are pushing through the cold winter, where it may be hard to stay focused and motivated, just remember to encourage 
yourself and your child to keep working hard. Let’s continue to strive for excellence!  Ruth Kowalski, Bruning Building Principal 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Mother Nature has been a lot friendlier this winter than she was last winter at this time. Besides 

some brutally cold days, this winter hasn’t been too bad. 

The Junior High Winter Sports Season has come to an end. Both the girls and boys had some success during their basketball season 

this year. I can’t wait to watch them during track season. 

Students did really well on their NSCAS Tests and MAPS Tests this winter. We will do our testing awards in the next couple of 

weeks. Many continue to excel in the classroom as well. 

February brings forth a bunch of activities.  Our students will be participating in Music Contests, Quiz Bowl competitions, a Field 

Trip for some classes, and of course, Valentine’s Day parties. 

Just a reminder to make sure your students are coming to school properly dressed for the weather! Also, if your students come to any 
of the high school sporting events, they need to be seated in the gymnasium watching the game, not running the hallways of the 

school.  JJ Wagner, Davenport building Principal 



MEET A SENIOR 

ALEXIS HERGOTT is the daughter of Robbin & Colby Hergott.  She is active in Volleyball, Basketball, Track, 

Softball, FCCLA, NHS and STUCO at B-D USD.  Alexis is a member of the United Methodist Church in Bruning.  

She enjoys playing sports, hunting and hanging out with friends in her spare time.  Alexis plans to attend Bryan 

College of Health Sciences and going into their Nursing Program.  Her favorite food is BBQ Mac & Cheese, her 

favorite TV shows are The Resident & Grey’s Anatomy, her favorite song in Where the Wild Things Are by Luke 

Combs and she does not like to be alone.  The most influential person in her life has been her Grandpa.  “He showed 

me what love is and to live every day like it’s your last.  He taught me to never take anything or anyone for  grant-

ed” says Alexis.  She would also like people to know that she is excited to graduate, but will miss it all so much. 

ESTHER COWART  is the daughter of Sarah Cowart.  She has one sister Rosie and one brother Peter.  Esther is 

involved in FCA, FCCLA and One Act at B-D USD.  She attends First Community Church in Hebron.  Esther likes 

to draw, cook and play with her animals in her spare time.  She plans to attend college and go into veterinary medi-

cine.  Esther’s favorite food is Chicken Parmesan, her favorite TV show is The Rookie, her favorite song is Reckless 

Love by Cory Asbury and her favorite place to go to be alone is her backyard.  The most influential person in her life 

has been her Mom.  “Even when she is struggling, she keeps moving forward and never gives up on her plans. She 

always puts everyone else's needs before her own and it is really inspiring”  says Esther 

M usic Notes:  This is an exciting time of year for students involved in grades 5-8 instrumental music.  The Bruning-Davenport 5

-8 Instrumental Music Contest takes place on Friday, February 21st at the Davenport School.  Students are working hard to 

prepare solos, small groups, and large groups in preparation for this contest.  Parents and community members are encouraged to 

come and support these young musicians.  Eight schools are participating in the Bruning-Davenport 5-8 Instrumental Music Contest.  

Other participating schools include:  Exeter-Milligan, Fillmore Central, Hampton, McCool Junction, Meridian, Shickley, and Thayer 

Central. Mrs. Valerie M. Ellis 

C ounselor’s Corner:  We have begun the Second Step Curriculum!  

Parents, you may be seeing home links for you to complete with 

your student.  So far, the kids have been enjoying this! 

Second Step Elementary helps teach kids skills that can help them in 

school, at work, and in life, such as listening, focusing attention, mak-

ing friends, and problem-solving.   

Second Step Middle School aims to decrease aggression, bullying, and 

substance abuse and increase students’ social skills and school success. 

Seniors are getting the FAFSA completed along with many scholar-

ships and another couple have enrolled in their future colleges! 

More news will come out on testing this Spring!! Thank you for sup-

porting our students and teachers!   

W hat's Happening @ Your Libraries  February is Love Your Library month! Davenport students will be making poster mosa-
ics together to celebrate. For each book read, students will be given a colored square sticker. They will then put the sticker on 

the posters in the hall to reveal a design or message when finished. It is hoped that students fill designs already made & have the 
opportunity to make one of the designs to hang in the hall. Don't be afraid to show your local libraries some love & curl up with a 
good book during this cold month of February! 
 

FFA Update: Throughout the month of January, the Ag Demonstration team, composed of Kinzley Bohling, Karolyn Ozenbaugh, 
and Addison Brase, practiced hard preparing for finals. Their hard work paid off when they competed at the York County Fair-
grounds on the fifteenth and received third place. With their impressive performance, they earned a spot at the State Convention 
which is held during the month of April. As the seniors have been working hard on earning their state degrees, they are preparing for 
their State Degree Interviews on the twenty-ninth which will be held at Tri County Public Schools. With this, our FFA Chapter is 
starting to prepare for the busy month of February. February is National FFA Week, be on the lookout for dress up days and activi-

ties!   Addison Brase BD FFA Reporter 



Beyond Donations: A Look at Where Money Goes! 
Esther Cowart, Elissa Schaffer, and Harm Lemke-BD Entrepreneurs 

 What does a charity consist of? Is it just a way to steal your money? Oftentimes charities are labeled as a ploy to get free 
money which causes many to steer away from donating. To determine what makes a good charity you need to consider the follow-
ing: the mission statement of the charity, transparency, meaning where the money goes and how they are helping people in need, and 
administrative cost. Currently the US is suffering from several disasters across the states. Hurricane relief happening in the east, the 
west is facing devastating wildfires that are destroying the homes of thousands, and everyone needs donations. There are many peo-
ple unaffected by these crises who want to help, but do not know how to contribute. Well we are here to help. As a class, we have 
been researching trusted charities that are meeting the needs of people who are suffering, and here is what we have found. 
 
 The World Central Kitchen is a charity that hit the ground running when it came to helping those suffering in California. 
Their mission is to be the FIRST to the frontlines to provide meals in response to humanitarian, climate, and community crises. Do-
nating to them is worth it due to the high percentage of donations that go to support their program. At least 96% of all proceeds con-
tribute to their mission. The remaining 4% is used to fund the organization. By the research we have conducted, this charity is a le-
gitimate organization that puts the needs of others above the want for something in return.  
https://donate.wck.org/give/499865/#!/donation/checkout  
 
 Direct Relief is a nonprofit organization that provides life-saving medical care to improve the health and lives of people 
affected by poverty and emergencies. Direct Relief's mission is to provide CRUCIAL help worldwide. They work to equip health 
professionals in resource-poor communities to meet the challenges of caring for people in need, while being extremely diligent, to 
have 93% of its donations spent on programs. https://www.directrelief.org/emergency/california-wildfires/  
 

The Los Angeles Fire Department Foundation is another highly rated charity. Due to the wildfires in California, the local 
areas need firefighters so they can stop the fires from getting worse than they already are. The LAFDF helps firefighters all over LA 
by donating equipment, preventing cancer, providing a behavioral health program, a youth program, and many other great things. 
Due to the fires, it is especially important for California firefighters to have the assets needed to protect communities and save lives. 
Over the past two years, the foundation has donated over 10 million dollars to fire departments in the city.https://supportlafd.org/ 
 If you are still unsure how to donate, the FCCLA is hosting a fundraiser that will be donating 100% of all proceeds to the 
World Central Kitchen in order to help the California wildfire victims. 
 
 https://give.org/  https://www.charitynavigator.org/  https://www.charitywatch.org/  https://www.guidestar.org/ 
 
You want your donations to count. That’s why it’s important to ask questions whenever you’re asked to give — whether over the 
phone, in direct mail, or online. Do some research before donating. You should know, for example, exactly how much of your dona-
tion goes to the program you want to support. Don’t donate until you’re sure it will make a difference. Here are some things you can 
do to make sure your donations get where they’ll do good — and help you avoid donating to a scam. 

If you want to give to charity:  Search online for the cause you care about — like “hurricane relief” or “homeless kids” — plus 
phrases like “best charity” or “highly rated charity.” Once you find a specific charity you’re considering giving to, search its name 
plus “complaint,” “review,” “rating,” or “scam.” If you find red flags, it might be best to find another organization. 

 
Check out the charity’s website. Does it give information about the programs you want to support, or how it uses donations? How 
much of your donation will go directly to support the programs you care about? If you can’t find detailed information about a  
charity’s mission and programs, be suspicious. 
 
Use one of these organizations to help you research charities: BBB Wise Giving Alliance, Charity Navigator, CharityWatch, and 
GuideStar. 

See what your state’s charity regulator has to say about the charity. Don’t know who that is? Look it up at nasconet.org. 

Before you donate through an online portal that lets you choose from a list of charities, read the article Donating Through an Online 
Giving Portal, available at FTC.gov/Charity. It explains how these online giving portals work. 

If you get a call from a fundraiser:  You don’t have to give over the phone. Don’t let any caller pressure you. A legitimate charity 
will be happy to get your donation at any time, so there’s no rush. Take time to do the research. 

 
Ask the fundraiser for the charity’s exact name, web address, and mailing address, so you can confirm it later. Some dishonest  
telemarketers use names that sound like large well-known charities to confuse you. 
 
Ask how much of your donation will go directly to the program you want to help. Then, call the organization directly and ask them, 
too, or see if the information is on their website. What else does the charity spend money on? Some fundraising can be very  
Expensive, leaving the charity with little money to spend on its programs. 
 
Ask if your donation will be tax-deductible. Not every call seeking a donation is from a charity. Some calls might be from Political 
Action 

https://donate.wck.org/give/499865/#!/donation/checkout
https://www.directrelief.org/emergency/california-wildfires/
https://supportlafd.org/
https://give.org/
https://www.charitynavigator.org/
https://www.charitywatch.org/
https://www.guidestar.org/
https://www.give.org/
https://www.charitynavigator.org/
https://www.charitywatch.org/
https://www.guidestar.org/
http://www.nasconet.org/resources/state-government/
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/donating-through-online-giving-portal
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/donating-through-online-giving-portal
http://www.ftc.gov/Charity


Committees or other groups where donations are not deductible. You can make sure that your donation is to a charity and tax 
deductible by looking up the organization in the IRS’s Tax Exempt Organization Search. 
 
Check to see if the fundraiser and charity are registered with your state’s charity regulator (if that’s required in your state). 

If you get a donation request through social media or a crowdfunding site:  Keep in mind that crowdfunding sites often have 
little control over who uses them and how donations are spent. Research any charity before you give. Also, if tax deductions are im-
portant to you, remember that donations to individuals are not tax deductible.  The safest way to give on social media or through 
crowdfunding is to donate to people you know who contact you about a specific project. Don’t assume solicitations on social media 
or crowdfunding sites are legitimate, or that hyperlinks are accurate — even in posts that are shared or liked by your friends. Do your 
own research. Call your friends or contact them offline to ask them about the post they shared.  You can always go directly to a char-
ity’s website and donate directly that way. 

If you’re ready to donate:  Be careful how you pay. If someone asks you to pay by giving them the numbers from a gift card, or by 
wiring money, don’t do it. That’s how scammers ask you to pay. It's safest to pay by credit card or check — and only after you have 
done some research on the charity.  If someone wants you to leave your donation in cash under your doormat, be suspicious. You’re 
probably dealing with a scammer. 

After you’ve donated:  Review your bank account and credit card statements closely to make sure you’re only charged the amount 
you agreed to donate — and that you’re not signed up to make a recurring donation.  It’s a good practice to keep a record of all dona-
tions. 

How to avoid donating to a sham charity:  Don’t let anyone rush you into making a donation. That’s something scammers do. 

Don’t feel pressured to donate. Scammers will say anything to get you to give them money. They may say you already pledged to 
make the donation, or that you donated to them last year. They may even send you a mailer that says you already pledged. Don’t let 
that pressure you into paying what could be a scammer. 
 
Don’t trust your caller ID. Technology makes it easy for scammers to have caller ID say the call comes from anywhere, including 
your local area code, or from a particular name. In reality, the caller could be anywhere in the world. If you want your donation to 
help your local community, ask questions about where your donation will be used and how much of your donation will be spent 
there. 
 
Check out the name of the charity, especially if it sounds like a well-known organization. Some scammers use names that sound a lot 
like other charities to trick you. 
 
Watch out for solicitations that give lots of vague and sentimental claims, but give you no specifics about how your donation will be 
used. 
 
If someone is guaranteeing you sweepstakes winnings in exchange for a contribution, that’s a scam. 

How to handle calls from telemarketers: 

Even if your number is on the National Do Not Call Registry, the Telemarketing Sales Rule lets fundraisers asking for charitable 
solicitations to call you until you tell them to stop. To do that, ask to be placed on the charity’s do not call list. 

Fundraisers who call you have to follow other rules too:  They can't call you before 8 a.m. or after 9 p.m.They have to tell you the 
name of the charity they’re calling for and tell you if the purpose of the call is to seek a donation.  They can’t deceive you or lie 
about: The fundraiser’s connection to the charity.  The mission or purpose of the charity.  Whether a donation is tax deductible.  How 
a donation will be used, or how much of the donation actually goes to the charity’s programs.  The charity’s affiliation with the gov-
ernment.  They can’t use a robocall or prerecorded message to reach you unless you have supported the charity in the past.  The call-
er ID on your phone has to show the name of the charity or fundraiser, along with a number that you can call to ask to be placed on 
the charity’s do not call list. 

 
If a fundraiser breaks any of these rules, that’s a red flag. Do some more research before you donate to them. If you think you’ve 

been contacted by a scam charity, or a fundraiser that is not following the rules, please tell the FTC: FTC.gov/Complaint. It’s most 

helpful to tell the FTC the name of the charity or fundraiser and why you think it was a scam.  

https://www.irs.gov/charities-non-profits/tax-exempt-organization-search
https://www.nasconet.org/resources/state-government/
http://www.ftc.gov/Complaint


 



W hat Does My Future Look Like?  Members of the Life Skills class at Bruning Davenport had the 
opportunity to participate in job shadow experiences in December.   Job opportunities ranged from 

medical, agriculture, real estate, retail, and sports. 
 
The students were a little shy about this opportunity, but their attitudes changed once the experience was 
complete.   
 
A big thank-you to the businesses that opened their doors to this group. 
Jacob Labenz- Norder's   
Natalie Linscomb-Fillmore County Hospital 
Ben Manes and Traevon Houser- 2 hour ZOOM  interview with Big 12 referee, Matt Beck, from Oklaho-
ma State University  
Kaden Dickson-  Koch Construction  
Alycia Meza- The Buckle 
 

F OODS AND LIFE SKILLS:  Thanks to Bruning Grocery for demonstrating knife skills and differ-
ent meat cuts to the Foods and Life Skills Class, at Bruning Davenport. 

 
Paul, did a great job explaining cuts of meat, using the tools of the trade, and explaining the way meat 
prices fluctuate.  The students were impressed by how the store responds to customer demands and the 
innovation that takes place behind the meat counter.  
 

S EW" EXCITED!    This year,  8th grade FCS students will be making shorts and fidget 
blankets.  The new machines were purchased with vocational education grant funds. 

S CIENCE:  The 8th grade class has been busy learning about forces at a distance. Last week, they took on the 

challenge of building a magnetic levitation structure. Throughout the challenge, the students participated in 

the planning and design process, 

construction, evaluation, and opti-

mization of their designs. Check 

out their final designs here! 

 

S TUDY SKILLS CLASS:  What do Study Skills and Shark Tank have in common?  Well, the 6th grade class took on the chal-
lenge to re-invent their school planners.  As part of the challenge they presented to a group of Sharks, who would choose the 

planner, based on ease of use, creativity, and innovation.  The Sharks included, Jody, Mr. Wagner and Trey Strong from Carleton 
Bank. 

 
Carter Alonozo received 1st place for his innovative digital planner.  Alt-
hough the digital planner is a few years away, Carter's idea is one that is worth 
investigating.  
 
We hope that this group will be involved in choosing the planner for next year- 
as they have great ideas.  
















